PLANRERVIR  TOWN OF GREENFIELD
w LA CROSSE COUNTY, STATE OF WISCONSIN
MEETING N1800 Town Hall Road, La Crosse WI 54601

Town Board Meeting; July 14, 2025

*Minutes subject to corrections/changes until approved by Town Board.

BOARD PRESENT: Chair Kevin Timm, Supervisors Chad Morris & Daren Schieldt
STAFF PRESENT: Clerk Jill Murphy

Call to Order: Chair Timm called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Notices were posted.

Minutes: Motion made by Morris/Schieldt to approve minutes of the June 9 town board mtg. Motion
carried. Motion made by Morris/Schieldt to approve minutes of the June 23 special town board mtg.
Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer’s June financial report was presented by clerk Murphy. Motion by
Morris/Schieldt to approve. Motion carried.

Shelby Fire Dept.: Schieldt stated fire on Bina Rd. was paged out differently, but address is in fact in
Greenfield; was a mutual aid call so all worked out.

Roads & Equipment: Chip sealing starting on Tues. 7/15, on rds. off of County N. Will do Bendel Rd. off
Ober Rd. at a later date. A patch on Jungen Rd. off Wuensch rd. needs to be due to a culvert washing out
after a storm. Valley Wood Springs had trees damaged from one of the storms; town waiting for estimate
from tree service to drop remainder of trees/cut up downed trees. Clerk reported she is still working on
claim with Xcel Energy on culvert damaged by company. Barry Nelson inquired about the skid steer town
purchased; bid 2 different machines from 2 companies. Bought the new, slightly bigger one from Johnson
Tractor; excellent price. Machine can be a backup to loader for loading salt/sand if needed.

*Citizen Concerns: Ron Clark on Elizabeth Way, stated there is an erosion problem with culvert under
driveway located in the right of way and with the lawn also. Would like to work with the town on the
project as would have changes made to driveway at the time, maybe install some type of curb to redirect
water. Timm will stop by after meeting to access the situation and see what can be done. Timm stated he
was approached by the county facilities manager and was told the county building next to the store is
being put up for sale. The town currently rents a couple of bays for storing equipment with Shelby renting
the other two. Stated would like for the town to purchase the building. Would need to take out a short-
term loan. Would rent bays to Shelby to offset cost of loan interest and utilities. Stated building would be
beneficial to the town right now and would be able to recoup costs if needing to sell sometime in the
future.

Motion made by Morris/Schieldt to adjourn. Motion carried. Adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Jill Murphy, Town Clerk



